Vanessa Jane Passmore

Shropshire

United Kingdom

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. My situation in relation to this inquiry is as follows. My immediate family were established in Australia from before 1850. I was born in Kew, Melbourne and brought to England in 1966 by my parents. Both my Mother and father's family were established in Australia from before 1850. Now aged 38 I have a family of my own. I work as a Dental Hygienist and my husband is a Chartered Management Accountant. We have 2 young children aged 8 & 11. 

My father lost his Australian citizenship but has recently regained this after a lengthy beauracratic process. Currently I believe I am eligible to apply for Australian citizenship however am unsure as to the position for the rest of my family. My perception is that returning to Australia with my family has not been a viable possibility under the current rules. I believe given my family's history within Australia a clear message should be given to families like my own that an opportunity to return to Australia does exist. I also would like to think that my children should also be able to freely claim Australian citizen ship by descent. 
